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ANNOUNCES A PUBLIC ROUNDTABLE 

  on   
In Re: Change Order Nos. 1-4 to Contract No. GF-2015-C-0035 Approval and Payment 

Authorization Emergency Act of 2018 
on 

Tuesday, July 3, 2018 
8:30 a.m., Council Chambers, John A. Wilson Building 

1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC 20004 

 
 Council Chairman Phil Mendelson announces a public roundtable of the Committee of the 
Whole in regard to Bill 22-513, “Change Order Nos. 1-4 to Contract No. GF-2015-C-0035 Approval 
and Payment Authorization Emergency Act of 2018.”  The roundtable will be held at 8:30 a.m. on 
Tuesday, July 3, 2018 in Hearing Room 500, the Council Chambers, of the John A. Wilson Building.   
 
 The stated purpose of Bill 22-813 is to approve a retroactive contract, in the amount of 
$2,882,464.04, between the University of the District of Columbia (UDC) and Motir Services, Inc. for 
janitorial services at all of UDC’s campuses.  The base year of the contract, which ran from November 
2016 to November 2017, was over $2.6 million dollars and was approved by the Council in October 
2016.  Bill 22-813 would approve option year one of the contract and would cover a period of 
performance from November 2017 to November 2018.  Because the total amount of option year one 
is over a million dollars, the Council must approve the contract.  Given the retroactivity of the contract, 
UDC will be asked to explain the reason for the retroactivity, the need for the contract, and the steps 
UDC is taking to ensure that the Council will receive contracts prior to their start date. 
 
 Those who wish to testify are asked to email the Committee of the Whole at 
cow@dccouncil.us, or call Christina Setlow at (202) 724-4865, and to provide your name, address, 
telephone number, organizational affiliation and title (if any) by close of business Friday, June 29, 
2018.  Persons wishing to testify are encouraged, but not required, to submit 15 copies of written 
testimony.  If submitted by the close of business on June 29, 2018, the testimony will be distributed to 
Councilmembers before the roundtable.  Witnesses should limit their testimony to four minutes; less 
time will be allowed if there are a large number of witnesses.  Copies of the legislation can be obtained 
through the Legislative Services Division of the Secretary of the Council’s office or on 
http://lims.dccouncil.us. Roundtable materials, including a draft witness list, can be accessed 24 hours 
in advance of the roundtable at http://www.chairmanmendelson.com/circulation.  
 
 If you are unable to testify, written statements are encouraged and will be made a part of the 
official record.  Written statements should be submitted to the Committee of the Whole, Council of the 
District of Columbia, Suite 410 of the John A. Wilson Building, 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., 
Washington D.C. 20004.  The record will close at 5:00 p.m. on July 9, 2018.  
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